Fellowship

# ROARING 40°S

Official Newsletter of Apex 40

IAN FOSS 19 HAMILTON ROAD HIGH WYCOMBE 6057

NATIONAL PRESIDENT

phone (09) 454 5546 (H) " (09) 446 8338 (B)

# NATIONAL SECRETARY/TREASURER

JOHN ROWE '\
49 ANZAC TERRACE
BASSENDEAN 6054

phone (09) 279 3731 (H) " (09) 381 5533 (B)

# NATIONAL EXTENSION CHAIRMAN

BRIAN ROACH
12 COTTONWOOD AVENUE
VERMONT SOUTH 3133

phone (03) 232 1063

Roaring 40's is published by Apex 40 to inform members of current events.

OFFICIAL NEWSLETTER APEN 40

SEPTEMBER 1987

# National President:

Well the Alstonville Rort is over. Many thanks to Kevin Huxham and members for the continuing fellowship of Apex 40. The annual Rorts allow us to maintain friendships with past apexians from interstate.

Extension is on the move again with two clubs being looked at here in W.A. Hoping to see other clubs looking at extension over the next year. Apex clubs have recently held the A.G.M.'s and all ex apexians still are not aware about Apex 40.

To my Secretary John, I wish him a very successful year and hope you support him with news items from your clubs for the Roaring  $40~{\rm Newsletter}$ .

Regards,

Ian Foss.

# National Secretary/Treasurer

The next issue of the Newsletter will be out in December. Any items of club news should be in the hands of the Secretary by the end of November for inclusion of December issue.

Subscriptions for 87/88 are due, cost \$1.00 per couple or single member, to a maximum of \$50.00 per club.

Next years Rort will be in Berri, South Australia and will be hosted by the Riverland Club. It will be held on the Anzac weekend.

Any clubs requiring badges should contact Alan Kinder, 34 Shafer Rd, Blackburn, Victoria, 3130 or phone (home) (03) 898 5124.

Regards,

John Rowe.

# CLUB ITEMS TAKEN FROM NEWSLETTERS

# RIVERLAND

Secretary - Margaret Maddocks

At a special dinner put on by the Berri Apex Club recently, Life Membership was given to a retiring member, Margaret attended and gave a talk on Apex 40. This may eventually lead to a club being formed in Karoonda and Lameroo.

# MELBOURNE GIPPSLAND

Secretary - Marj Flaherty

The annual Golf Challenge against Bendigo is to be held on 12th & 13th September. This sounds like a really top weekend. Certainly beats Service weekends as an Apexian.

## MARYBOROUGH

Secretary - Narelle Charteris

A Progressive Dinner was held by the Maryborough club and was attended by 28 members. They travelled by bus to the various venues.

# SUNSHINE COAST

Secretary - Betty Rossiter

Sunshine Coast has through Peter Cox formed another branch in Noosa. They are having regular meetings and are also investigating the possibility of forming another club in Maleny.

## NOOSA

Secretary - John Edwards

The first social meeting of Noosa was held on May 17th at Sundial Park, Tewantin, followed by a B.B.Q. This was very well attended.

#### DEVONPORT

Secretary - Lois Richardson

A green and gold pie night is to be held in September as a social event. - By the way, it's the clothes that are green and gold - not the pies.

Secretary - Elaine Gray

## SUNRAYSIA

A Christmas Dinner was held on 26th June. Men had to select a present and wrap it in blue and ladies to do the same and wrap it in pink and Santa to distribute them after the dinner.

# LAUNCESTON

Secretary - Jan Storay

19th September is the changeover night and election of new office bearers.

# MORELLA

Secretary - Greg Spencer alias Mighty Mouse

A Christmas in July dinner was held. Twenty seven members and friends attending. Robert and Beryl Grace are travelling around Australia at the moment, so don't be surprised to see the intrepid travellers turn up on your doorstep.